

7 Twin Circle Drive, Arlington, 02474

## Memorandum

**To:** Board of Selectmen, Arlington, Mass **From:** Transportation Advisory Committee

Subject: Two 3-Way Stop Signs, Wright/Huntington/Berkeley Streets

**Reference:** Board of Selectmen's letter of August 3, 2005

Date: November 1, 2005

At your request, the TAC has reviewed the requested stop signs. Guillermo Bahamon talked with residents to determine the current status. All are private ways. After the interview, it became apparent that traffic issues are not yet evident, and may or may not develop.

Many variables exist: a) the degree that the new park will contribute to traffic and parking, and b) the impact of an improved Summer Street.

The Transportation Advisory Committee voted to defer this request until the conditions have stabilized, Summer Street is completed, and the park opens.

Respectfully submitted,

Edward Starr Chair Transportation Advisory Committee